
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

July 10, 2019 

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:l0p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Laurie Jorgensen, 
Lee Johnsen, Matt Klocke, and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board 
Meeting were read. Ovid asked is any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes 
are approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. We had a beginning balance of$116,055.97 the 
receipts totaled $62.99, and disbursements of$21,972.18, to bring our ending balance to $94,146.78. 
Claims 7563 and 7564 to be paid tonight. Ovid asked if there are any objections or corrections to the 
treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurers report was approved as read. 

Special Visitors: 

Old Business: 
• Culvert on Sunrise Road is still being clogged by the beaver's. On 7/5 was causing water 

over driveway, clerk received a call and went down and unclogged it again. Make sure 
we get a trapper out there this winter. Discussion held about Robert's Excavating 
digging it out under the culvert and away to knock the ledge down the beavers have built. 

• Received some information on approaches/driveway. The Supervisor's should review 
this information so we can discuss options at next meeting. 

• Clerk gave copies of the Pine County Zoning Ordinance for the Supervisor's to review 
just to be informed. At this point the Township is not opting into the County Zoning and 
will be keeping their own. 

New Business: 
• Squeaky Youngberg's culvert is clogged again. Lee spoke with Garrett who was going 

out to take a look. 
• Lee spoke with a lady off 33 past the pole barn who would like the township to put gravel 

down to move hour in, fix potholes to make it more drivable. Discussion was held it was 
decided the Township would not do anything to this road since there are no houses down 
it and the Township has not been maintaining it. 

• 8/7 Lee will not be at that meeting. 
• Laurie brought up discussion about Ken Young's place and the trucks hauling. The 

Township said if the property owner was asking for a sign "children at play" or "slow" 
they should come to a meeting and address the board, as of now nothing has been 
requested. 

• Laurie brought up the idea of having lemonade or something during National Night Out 
on 8/6. Supervisors said she could do that if she wanted. 

Meeting adjourned at 8: 18 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

fa wj:i­ 
Anne Stitt, Clerk 




